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T
he exciting news is that the need to
reconstruct the Garrison Street
bridge over Ralston Creek, which

will remove adjacent commercial proper-
ties and 70 homes from the flood plain
designation, will launch a completely
revitalized park along Ralston Creek
between Garrison and Carr Streets.    

The sad news is that hundreds of trees
must be removed or relocated in order to
accommodate the project.

With substantial community input
provided at meetings held on October 26
and December 7, a Master Plan for a new
Arvada park (the former North Jeffco
Park) is being created.  Goals for the area
include:
• Relocating the indoor turf fields to the

Lutz sport complex.
• Relocating the cheer, dance, gymnas-

tics, and ceramics programs to the
facility at W. 82nd Avenue and Simms
Street.

• Revitalization of one of Arvada’s old-
est and dated parks, including new
landscaping, picnic and seating areas,
playgrounds, and an interactive water
feature.

• Creating a pedestrian-friendly link
between the neighborhood on the east
side to shopping and entertainment on
the west side of Garrison Street.

Tribute to the Trees
Hundreds of trees in the North

Jeffco/Hoskinson Park areas between
Garrison and Carr Streets must be taken
down in the area, in two phases.  The first
phase will occur in late December when
270 diseased and/or dead trees will be
removed.  The second phase of tree
removal will occur in the fall of 2011.  In
the meantime, any trees that can feasibly
be moved will be.

In advance of the removal of trees this
December, and acknowledging that the
loss of these trees will be a difficult step

for the community, the City of Arvada
invites you to a Tribute to the Trees cere-
mony on Wednesday, December 15 at
10:00 a.m. near the Garrison Street
Center at Garrison Street and Ralston
Road.  

For more information on the 
Garrison Street Bridge Project go to
www.arvada.org.
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Garrison Street Bridge Project Launches
New Park Master Plan
TRIBUTE TO THE TREES CEREMONY SCHEDULED FOR DECEMBER 15

National Annual
Average:  18 – 20

Arvada:  0
When it comes to 

incidents in the sanitary
sewer system, Arvada is

proud to be a BIG ZERO!
See page 4. 

Why is the City Studying Waste
Hauling?

You may have heard that there is a

study underway about waste hauling in

Arvada.  City Council and staff have

heard quite a bit of feedback, both posi-

tive and negative, about this study.   See

more information on page 6.

Board and Commission Applications

are Due January 15

See pages 7 and 8 for more information.

Christmas Carol, the Musical makes its Colorado premiere at the Arvada Center, November 23
through December 23, with Joe Dellger (Scrooge), in a production that's true to the original text and

filled with wonderful music and great dancing. Tickets at www.arvadacenter.org and 720-898-7200.
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A
rvada Citizen Survey results

from both 2007 and 2009, as

well as the City’s Ask Arvada

customer response system, have indi-

cated that increased recycling opportu-

nities is a priority to Arvada residents.

The City Council chose to pursue a

study of waste hauling in Arvada based

on this feedback as well as opportuni-

ties to save residents money, decrease

the amount of materials entering the

landfills, decrease impacts to streets,

and improve air quality among other

reasons.

Three options are being considered

with the ultimate goal of providing citi-

zens with better access to recycling at a

cheaper price.  A survey to residential

households was conducted in

September.  The full results are avail-

able at www.arvada.org/sustainability.

In addition, meetings with the waste

haulers have taken place to obtain their

feedback about how we can increase

recycling and limit the number of

trucks on our residential streets.

Results of the study will be available in

early January and shared with the pub-

lic on January 11 from 6:30 p.m. – 

8:00 p.m. at the Arvada Center, 6901

Wadsworth Boulevard.

Waste Hauling Study
Underway

Recycle Those Christmas Trees!

Teens: 
Do You Like to Argue?
• Are you between 14 and 17 years

old?
• Do you like to argue?
• Are you interested in the law?
• Do you want to improve your public

speaking skills?
• Could your resume or college appli-

cation use a boost?
• Do you need to gain NJHS and NHS

community service hours?
• Can you listen carefully and then

deliberate based on evidence?

Then Arvada Teen Court wants you!

Teen Court provides justice by teens,
for teens.  Teen Court defendants are
first-time offenders who agree to partici-
pate in the program.  Their misdemeanor
crimes might include theft, disorderly
conduct, or throwing missiles.  The sen-
tences imposed by a jury of their peers
are binding.  

Teen Court volunteer opportunities
include acting as a juror, bailiff, prosecut-
ing attorney, and defense attorney.
Volunteers also have an opportunity to
be part of a magistrate panel.  Visit the
City of Arvada website for more informa-
tion:  www.arvada.org, click on govern-
ment, then city court and teen court.

S
ave landfill space while creating

valuable mulch by recycling your

Christmas trees at the end of the

holiday season.  Each year the City of

Arvada reduces thousands of Christmas

trees into mulch that is used to enhance

soil throughout the community. 

There are three drop-off sites for

trees.  The City Park Maintenance

Shops at 7800 W. 62nd Avenue will

accept trees Monday through Friday

from 7:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m., through

Friday, January 21, 2011.  Lake Arbor

Lake Park at 6400 Pomona Drive, and

the Lutz Sports Complex (W. 58th

Avenue and Miller Street) do not have

restricted days or times for drop off and

will accept trees through Sunday,

January 23, 2011.

To ensure the safety of equipment

operators, please make sure the tree is

free of nails, wire, and all decorations.

Only Christmas trees are accepted—no

garlands, wreaths, or yard waste; and no

business or commercial use.

Mulch will be available free of

charge at both locations; residents will

be responsible for loading and hauling

of mulch.  

For more information on the

Christmas tree mulching program or

how to use mulch in your landscape, call

the Parks Division at 720-898-7410.

Energy
Efficiency
Rebates 

S
ave money on your heating bills

this winter with the help of

Recharge Colorado.  The City

of Arvada has teamed up with the

State Governor’s Energy Office to

offer appliance and energy efficiency

rebates.  Money is going fast so take

advantage now!  Reserve your rebate

at www.rechargecolorado.com or call

1-800-462-0184.



City Council Seeking Applicants for Citizen
Appointed Boards and Commissions

T
he Arvada City Council is recruiting for

applicants to fill vacancies for 2011 on

Boards and Commissions as set out

below.  Information is also available on the

City’s web site at www.arvada.org, or call the

Arvada City Clerk’s Office at 720-898-7550.

Boards and Commissions are established for

the purpose of acquiring and studying informa-

tion in specific areas and to make recommenda-

tions to the City Council on issues within the

Board’s area of expertise.  Some Boards are

quasi-judicial and have decision-making powers

within their areas of expertise; some are advisory

boards to both staff and City Council.  The City

relies heavily on citizen volunteers to study spe-

cial community issues, provide staff direction,

obtain public comment on key projects, and take

action or offer recommendations to Council on

any number of matters.  These groups are the

community’s voice that influence public policy

and decisions impacting the entire City.

The recruitment period is December,

2010/January, 2011.  Applications, along with the

accompanying questionnaires, are due in the City

Clerk’s Office by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, January

28, 2011. Tentatively, applicants will be selected

for interviews in early March, 2011 with inter-

views scheduled for the week of March 28, 2011.

Appointments will be made in April.

Description of Boards and Commissions With

2011 Vacancies

Arvada Council for the Arts and
Humanities – Arts Council Board Members

advocate for the arts and humanities and for the

Arvada Center, and are committed fundraisers

and informed advisors to the City of Arvada and

Arvada Center staff.  Projects on the current

work plan, both short-term and long-term,

include:  the management of an Art in Public

Places program, support of increased goals for

the annual operating fund, promoting education

opportunities at the Arvada Center, and targeted

recruitment of Board membership. Board meet-

ings are generally on the second Tuesday of each

month at 5:30 p.m., with committee meetings at

various other times on a monthly basis.  This is a

volunteer appointment.  Term of office is three

years.  NOTE: A background check will be

required before serving on this Board.  

Arvada Urban Renewal Authority – AURA

is responsible for the revitalization of five dis-

tinct urban renewal districts: Ralston Fields,

Village Commons, Jefferson Center, Olde Town

Station, and Northwest Arvada.  AURA’s goal is

to redevelop properties within the urban renewal

districts; to afford maximum opportunity for the

rehabilitation or development of the urban

renewal area; to stabilize and provide for addi-

tional commercial, office, retail, and residential

development opportunities to serve the needs of

the City of Arvada and the regional area; and to

maximize return to the City of Arvada through

sales and property tax collections by optimizing

the fiscal assets and the real estate assets, both

AURA-owned and privately owned.  The Board

of Commissioners meets on the first and third

Wednesday of each month at 5:30 p.m. at

AURA’s office at 5601 Olde Wadsworth

Boulevard, Suite 210.  This is a volunteer

appointment.  Terms are for five years.  

Building Code Advisory Board – The

Building Code Advisory Board (BCAB) reviews

the proposed building codes when new editions

are being prepared for adoption and advises the

building official on the building code and related

matters.  The Board hears and decides appeals of

written correction notices.  They review requests

for use of alternate materials, design, or methods

of construction when those requests are disap-

proved by the building official.  The Board will

hear appeals by licensed contractors when there

is a violation of the contractors licensing ordi-

nance that may result in an emergency suspen-

sion of a contractor’s license, or a decision to

deny issuance of a contractor’s license or not

renew a license.  Should violations be found, the

Board will hold hearings or other proceedings as

set forth in the City code and determine the most

appropriate penalty.  BCAB meets as needed, a

few times per year.  This is a volunteer appoint-

ment.  Terms are for three years.  

Arvada Festivals Commission.* – Sponsors,

coordinates, plans, and works with community-

based organizations on festivals of community-

wide celebration by promoting activities consis-

tent with public celebration.  Members are

expected to be active in the Commission and

participate in meetings and events, attend at least

eight of 12 meetings per year, participate in the

planning of at least two events including attend-

ing subcommittee meetings, and volunteer to

work on the day of at least two events. Meets

generally on the fourth Thursday of every month

at 7:00 p.m.  This is a volunteer appointment.

Terms are for three years.  NOTE: A background

check will be required before serving on this

Commission.

Gold Line Advisory Committee.*  – The

Gold Line Advisory Committee addresses issues

related to the Gold Line, a commuter rail corri-

dor due to open in Arvada in 2016.  The

Committee provides education to the community

related to the Gold Line, solicits public feedback

on Gold Line issues, and provides advice to City

Council on such matters as transit station design.

This is a volunteer appointment.  Meets general-

ly on the fourth Thursday of each month at 

6:00 p.m.  Terms are for three years.  

Arvada Liquor Licensing Authority.* –
Considers new and transfer of ownership appli-

cations for liquor licenses and conducts hearings

on alleged violations of the liquor code.  Meets

generally on the second and fourth Thursdays of

each month at 5:30 p.m.  Appointees are paid

$75 per meeting.  Terms are for three years.  

City of Arvada Retirement Plan Board.*  –
Responsible for overseeing the administration of

the City’s retirement plan.  Meets generally on a

quarterly basis, the first Thursday of the second

month of each quarter at 5:30 p.m.  This is a vol-

unteer appointment.  You must be a registered

voter in the City of Arvada to be eligible.  Terms

are for four years. 

Arvada Sustainability Advisory
Committee.* – Provides strategic guidance for

the implementation of Arvada’s Sustainable

Action Plan (ASAP).  Works closely with City

staff to monitor the progress of sustainability

goals and actions in ASAP.  Meetings are held

monthly in the evening.  This is a volunteer

appointment requiring five to eight hours per

month.  Terms are for three years.  

Transportation Committee.* – The

Transportation Committee is a citizen committee

that partners, studies, recommends, and partici-

pates in a variety of efforts to foster a safe, effi-

cient, and sustainable multi-modal transportation

system.  The Committee is involved in roadway

studies, bike and pedestrian planning, and evalu-

ating transportation funding options.  The

Committee meets on the fourth Wednesday of

each month at 5:30 p.m. at City Hall.  This is a

volunteer appointment.  Terms are for three

years.

*You must be a resident of the City of
Arvada to apply.

The Arvada Report December 2010/January 2011

7



2011 CITY OF ARVADA

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS APPLICATION FORM
The Boards and Commissions listed below will have vacancies occurring in 2011.  If you are interested in applying, please fill out

this application form AND the questionnaire specific to each Board or Commission.  The questionnaires are available on the City’s

web site at www.arvada.org or by calling the City Clerk’s office at 720-898-7550. Please submit both the completed application

form AND questionnaire to the City Clerk’s office by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, January 28, 2011.

Name:______________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address: ____________________________________________________________________ Zip Code: __________________

Home Phone Number: __________________________________ Work Number: ________________________________________

Cell Number: ________________________________________ Fax Number:__________________________________________

E-Mail: ____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Occupation: ________________________________________________________________________________________________

Name of Company/Firm: ______________________________________________________________________________________

Prior Work Experience: ________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Education: __________________________________________________________________________________________________

Indicate up to three Boards and Commissions on which you would be interested in serving by ranking them as 1, 2, or 3:

!! Arvada Council for the Arts and Humanities !! Liquor Licensing Authority 

!! Arvada Urban Renewal Authority !! Retirement Plan Board

!! Building Code Advisory Board !! Sustainability Advisory Committee  

!! Festivals Commission !! Transportation Committee

!! Gold Line Advisory Committee

How many years have you lived in Arvada? __________________________

Have you previously served on any City of Arvada Board or Commission?  Yes !! No !!

If so, what Board or Commission and years served: __________________________________________________________________

Do you have any relatives employed by the City? Yes !! No !!

Referred by: ________________________________________________________________________________________________

You may also attach a short resume to this application form, although it is not required.  Citizens are limited to 12 years of service
per Board or Committee.  Applicants are considered for appointment regardless of race, religion, sex, age, national origin, or dis-
ability. Note that most of the Boards and Commissions require you to be a resident of the City of Arvada.

For more information, contact the City Clerk’s Office at 720-898-7550

between 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.  Thank you for your interest in the community!
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Contact Numbers

Emergencies  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .911

Non-Emergency

Reporting  . . . . . . . . . .720-898-6900

Office of

the Chief  . . . . . . . . . .720-898-6650

Records

Department  . . . . . . . .720-898-6920

Investigations . . . . . . .720-898-6700

Media

Relations  . . . . . . . . . .720-898-6654

Mission

To provide high quality police

service in an objective and

professional manner

Arvada Police Department

8101 Ralston Road • Arvada CO 80002

720-898-6900

www.arvadapd.org
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police department

Arvada Officer Honored by Local Service Club
Arvada Police Officer Josh Hotchkiss was recognized by the Masonic Paul

Revere Lodge #130 in late October.
Officer Hotchkiss was honored, in part, due to his efforts as a member of the

Community Response Impact Team (CRIT) to address crime in the Olde Town area
in the summer of 2010.  Officer Hotchkiss, fellow CRIT members, patrol officers,
and detectives in the Criminal Investigations Bureau developed an action plan to
identify and arrest criminals including an individual selling drugs to area school
children. As part of the response plan they also set up a sting and made an arrest
while the suspect was stealing a “bait bike.”

The efforts of Officer Hotchkiss and his fellow officers had a significant impact
on all crime, especially the chronic problem of First Degree Criminal Trespasses
occurring in the area, reducing these incidents to nearly zero.

Officer Hotchkiss also serves as a member of the Jefferson County Regional
S.W.A.T. Team.

L
ooking for something to do on your

Wednesday nights starting in March

of 2011? The Arvada Police

Department will host its Citizen Police

Academy (CPA), March 9 – May 11, 2011.

The CPA is a ten-week class that meets

on Wednesday evenings from 6:30 p.m.

until 9:30 p.m. at the Arvada Police

Department.   Topics such as criminal

investigations, accident investigations, traf-

fic stops, CSI, officer survival, and many

other topics are covered during the inform-

ative sessions that will be instructed by

members of the Department. 

To register for the free class call Debbie

at 720-898-6660 or register on-line at

www.arvadapd.org under the partnerships

tab.

Heat Up Your Winter Nights at
Citizen Police Academy
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A Flagship
Agency for the
Commission on
Accreditation 

for Law
Enforcement

Agencies.

These four pages of The Arvada Report are for and about the Arvada Police Department.
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L
ast October’s Shred-A-Thon last-

ed four hours and resulted in six

trucks being filled to the brim

with shredded documents containing

personal information.

“The Shred-A-Thon is a great

opportunity for our citizens to limit

their exposure to identity theft,” said

Commander Jim Keating who orches-

trated the event held in the Arvada

Center’s parking lot. “There was a

steady stream of cars throughout the

entire morning, and even before the

shredding was set to start.”

The Shred-It document destruction

company was on hand to provide the

shredding service while a number of

police volunteers kept traffic flowing in

and out of the Arvada Center.

The event was free but donations

were accepted on behalf of the W.

Michael Northey Foundation. Over

$7,500 was raised to fund scholarships

for members of the Arvada Explorer’s

Post interested in pursuing a career in

law enforcement.  Explorers are an

extension of the Boy Scouts and offer

high school and college-aged students

the opportunity to experience law

enforcement through training sessions

and other police-related events.

“The Shred-A-Thon is a tremendous

community event, and through the sup-

port and assistance of Shred-It, we are

planning to host the third annual shred-

ding event in October of 2011,” said

Commander Keating.

Arvada
Detective
Named to
Auto Theft
Board

D
etective Bill Johnson has

earned the honor of being

elected 2nd Vice President

of the Western Regional Chapter

(WRC) of International Association

of Auto Theft Investigators (IAATI),

which includes the United States

(Western States) and the Canadian

Provinces of Alberta, British

Columbia, and Saskatchewan.

Detective Johnson also received his

“Master Auto Theft Investigator”

certification from IAATI last year,

making him the only investigator in

Colorado with this level of certifica-

tion at this time.

Spike in Arvada Burglaries
Reported in Late September

T
he good news is the crime of resi-
dential burglary is trending down.
The bad news is that there have

been a few spikes in this crime during
the course of 2010. 

During one week in late September,
police investigated nearly a dozen
reported burglaries in Arvada.  Some of
the property reported stolen included
televisions, laptops, jewelry, cash, and
other items of value.  In one of the inci-
dents, the suspect(s) broke into a car
parked in the driveway of the residence
to obtain the garage door opener and
make entry into the home.

“Our numbers are decreasing thanks
in part to the diligent work of police
detectives, officers, and others in the
organization,” said Deputy Chief Gary
Creager. “However, our crime analysts
have seen some spikes in this crime
prompting the Police Department to
provide citizens with crime prevention
tips to keep their homes and their prop-
erty safe.”

There are things you can do to mini-
mize your risk of becoming a victim of
burglary:
• Always lock your doors (on both

your vehicle and home).
• Do not store your garage door open-

er in plain view inside your car.
• Never leave your garage door open,

even if you are home.
• Keep a thorough record of your per-

sonal property, including serial num-
bers. (Not only will this help police
in the event of a crime, but this will
also help you in filing a claim with
your insurance company.)

• Report any and all suspicious people
in your neighborhood to police. 

Fast Fact
42,000 pounds of paper containing
personal information were destroyed
by Shred-It at the 2010 Shred-A-Thon.
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Destroying the Targets of Crooks


